Board of Selectmen's Meeting June 25, 2018 – 8:00 AM Sanford Hall 155 Village Street

Present: Dennis Crowley Chair; John Foresto, Vice Chair; Glenn Trindade, Member. Maryjane White, Member.

Absent: Richard D'Innocenzo, Clerk.

At 8:00 AM Selectman Crowley called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments: None

One-day liquor License Applications

The Board reviewed the Police Chief's recommendations for Kaillie Briscoe, Derek Harrington, Shannon Spicer, Cheryl Hollander, Marie VanSaun, Laura Blazej and Carly Baker and Brian Bettencourt.

Selectman Trindade moved that the Board approve the one-day liquor licenses as presented subject to the Police Chief's recommendations and proof of appropriate insurance coverage. Selectman White seconded. No Discussion. VOTE: 4-0-0.

Selectman White reported that she along with Selectman Trindade attended the Historical Society meeting and provided them with a working contract document prepared by Assistant Administrator Potter utilizing the Medway Community Farm contract as a template. They are working with both Paul Russell and Sheila Dubrowski.

Selectman Trindade reported on a new 200 unit 40B proposal on Route 109 by Paul Revere Estates noting their representative works with other 40B developers and has developed 40B's as well. The area was to be developed as single family homes but it became cost prohibitive. Selectman Trindade will be meeting with the Highland Street developer this Wednesday.

Selectmen Trindade and Foresto will be attending the Open Space and Recreation Plan Update Committee meeting this evening and asked if there were any items the Board would like them to address. There was discussion regarding potential use of small land parcels, access to the amphitheater off of Village Street, and the potential extension of the rail trail east toward Millis. The rail trail may have issues with private property versus Town owned easements. Selectman Trindade suggested Selectman Crowley review this with Ms. Sainte Andre.

Selectman Trindade posted the question to the Board regarding some sort of recognition to Buzz Johnson. Selectman Foresto suggested granite benches on the Thayer Homestead property potentially near the tree. The Board decided to investigate other potential options as well.

Selectman Foresto stated that the Peace Garden plans may involve some area that is actually Thayer Homestead property. He stated the need to look into an additional part time staff position to assist the Residence Manager with the larger events.

At 8:20 AM Selectman Trindade moved to adjourn. Selectman White seconded. Vote: 4-0-0.

Respectfully submitted, Liz Langley Administrative Assistant Town Administrator's Office